Minutes
Brentwood MSC meeting 
Tuesday 2nd July 2024

Attendance
St Johns
Apologies – Quilters, Brightside, Margaretting, Hogarth, Mountnessing
Minutes
St John’s hosted and represented the Brentwood area today at the MSC meeting. Although a small group many ideas were given and are listed below. The meeting kicked off with an introduction about the engagement facilitators in Essex with some questions included on how their roles could become more visible. The group felt they could advertise in schools using posters or they could get staff in schools to talk to different groups about what they do. 
Moving on from this we spoke about racism and ideas on how to prevent it. This group would like to see more consequences for people who are racist, to start a petition using different helplines to report it and to have more people speaking out about it. Unfortunately none of this group were able to have any filming done but we hope to see some powerful messages collected over the coming weeks in Essex. 
Due to the size of the group we did move the agenda around slightly and discussed our United in diversity event next. After a short introduction we asked the group what could be included next time. Ideas included: 
· A petting zoo or more animals – popular
· Having a stall to write down the main difficulties that young people face
· Support with sleep
· A variation of sports including rugby posts
· Biscuits!
Some interesting ideas and we are looking forward to seeing what might come from across Essex over these next two weeks. We stopped here for a break and as always the biscuits were popular. 
Our meeting finished with a discussion about children’s rights. This group felt that young people should be able to vote at a much younger age between 10 & 11 or at least have an influence in some way, there should be more news channels for young people using less words so they feel informed, to have a young people’s Olympics and to have a ‘child’s day’ like we have for mums and dads! Some themes in here maybe linked to where we are right now with things coming up shortly! 
A massive well done to St John’s for representing young people in your area so well! Star of the meeting was Nishca for the way she listened to others but in particular her ideas in terms of racism and the United in diversity event! 
Next meetings - Brentwood – Monday 7th October Chair Kierran – Hogarth Primary
Epping – Thursday 3rd October Chair Amy, Venue TBC
